
Good morning and thank you for joining us for the NRTC Project Technical 
Assistance Workshop for state fiscal year 2026.  I’m Susan Catlett, here with 
Brad Harrington and the rest of the team – Chris, Suvi, Diamond, Shahadat, Vlad 
and Juan. Juan will be managing questions for this presentation. We’ve noticed a 
lot of attendees are using AI notetakers. We have not yet established a policy 
about them, but this is under review. For now, I just want to mention we have 
concerns about the accuracy of those meeting notes. And now, Juan.



Juan – Questions…
1. Ask everyone to submit their questions in the chat.
2. Let them know that I will monitor the questions and call on the person to ask 

their question at the end of the presentation.
3. Let them know that they will be able to ask additional questions (during their 

turn) related to their original question until they are satisfied with the answer.



The application was made available as promised, during the “long month” of July. 
Now that you’ve had a few days to look over the guidelines and application, we’ll 
review them together.  If you have not yet initiated an application, the last day to 
do so is Monday, September 22nd. The application is due on Wednesday, 
September 24th. 





The 2026 Project application focuses more on the project and less on your 
organization which has been vetted through the Neighborhood Plan review 
process. You’ll find less information entered in SAGE and a new tab for Financial 
information in the Project Information Workbook. You are welcome to use your 
own format for part One of the Project Description, but please keep it to 3 pages 
in length and be sure to include all the elements on our template.  The Housing 
Construction Workbook which is used to calculate sale and rental unit pricing 
has been moved from the web page to the Attachments page in SAGE where you 
will download and upload it like our other forms. When uploading all forms in 
SAGE, use only letters and numerals in your file names. Special characters may 
prevent access. Forms we cannot access will be considered missing. A one-
point penalty will be assessed per missing form.



In every application cycle we seem to experience hiccups related to Board 
Resolutions. In addition to file naming issues, we’ve had resolutions that were 
missing a signature or were signed by the wrong person that created delays in the 
grant agreement process. To prevent these delays we’ve provided more detail 
about exactly what a fully executed board resolution is, and you might recall we 
introduced a Grantee Resource form organizations can use to obtain a resolution 
in advance of a grant application.



The Neighborhood Programs Unit has made some changes to our Advance Policy 
– While grantees will still need to submit the advance request form by email and 
have it approved, they will now also be responsible for creating and submitting 
the advance request in SAGE, attaching the approved request form to the SAGE 
request. More details about the policy, as well as a walkthrough of how to 
complete an advance request in SAGE, will be made available on the NRTC 
website.






